Conewago Project Advisory Team Meeting
September 20, 2011, 9:45 am to 12:15 pm
Londonderry Township Municipal Building

MINUTES

Attending:
1

Matt Royer, PSU
Jeremy Zidek, ZedX
Mike Langland, USGS
Susan Marquart, NRCS
Rugh Henderson, S. Londonderry Twp.
Jennifer Fetter, PSU
Matt Kofroth, Lanc CCD
Lamonte Garber, CBF




I. Coordinator’s Report
Matt reported that Penn State Landscape Architect students and Penn State Harrisburg graduate students in Hydrology working with Professors Kelleann Foster and Shirley Clark on Conewago stormwater project this fall semester.  Students are matched with 4 landowners who have identified stormwater problems.  Students will visit the properties and meet with landowners in October.  They will then propose solutions that involve “green infrastructure” approaches.  The solutions will be presented as case studies at a public workshop on November 5.
Extension is planning a field day at the Kopp farm to highlight manure incorporation and cover crops.  Farm is home to a multi-year field trials involving Penn State researchers.  Date for workshop is set for November 9.  Jeff Graybill, Lancaster County Extension, is taking the lead on planning.  Initiative will be working with him to get the word out—mailing brochures to Conewago farmers.
II. Partner Updates
Mike Langland, USGS.  Recent flooding was massive and much damage occurred throughout the watershed.  The gage on the Conewago was knocked off of the platform.  It was reinstalled and is now functioning again.  Flows and stage topped Agnes number in the Conewago watershed.  Prospect Road gage plans are moving forward.  Should be installed within two months.
Susan Marquart, NRCS.  Susan has completed the first draft of the Farm Assessment Report.  Mike Hubler has reviewed and providing comments.  Susan will revise report based on his comments and provide it to the group for comment shortly.  Susan also continues working on the Showcase Watershed report for USDA.   This is focused on ag and follows a given format.
Rugh Henderson, S. Londonderry Twp.  Colebrook Historic Tour is this Sunday, 2 pm.  A copy of the Natural Areas Ordinance is available from Tom Ernharth.  Matt will get a copy and share with the Initiative partners.     
Lamonte Garber, CBF.  Lamonte doing farmer outreach on buffer bonus program.  Most of his work is in eastern Lancaster County.  Interested in working with Conewago Plain Sect as well.
Jennifer Fetter.  A lot of stream teams work cancelled because of the flooding.  A USDA NIFA grant to continue to support this work is pending.  
Jeremy Zidek, ZedX.  Will be meeting with NRCS in Colorado to gather information to support tool development.  Working on inputting AGWLF and PreDICT into the tool.
Matt Kofroth, Lanc. CCD.  Haldeman Mansion Conewago/Conoy Watershed Expo was cancelled due to the flooding.  Perhaps look to reschedule for spring?  District’s fall newsletter will focus on the Conewago Initiative.  DCNR sponsoring a Sustainable Landscapes Tour in September 2012, and is interested in including some sites in the Conewago.  Annual Lancaster/Lebanon Watershed Forum will take place on 10/29.

